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Issues
· This paper reviews the issues that have resulted from the water charges raised by GH in January 2014 for Blocks B to F.
· This paper also reviews the issue of under-recovery of water charges for Blocks B to F.
Background

· Processing errors affecting all the units in Blocks B to F were made by GH for 2012 charges and again for 2013 charges. During the invoicing process carried out in January 2014, GH overcharged leaseholders by a net amount of £18,989.24. See attached schedule.
· When the total cost of water usage for Blocks B to F based on individual meter readings is calculated, the amount calculated as payable by leaseholders is some £25,461 below the actual total charges made by the water company for these five blocks. See attached schedule. Whilst there may be some communal usage or leaks, the under recovery is very significant and the reason(s) for it not understood.


Recommendations

This paper recommends that:
1. GH be asked to urgently investigate the reason(s) for the under-recovery. For example, are the individual water meters calibrated in the same way as the water company’s meter for each block?
2. Once the reasons are understood, a new invoicing / credit note run be made correctly charging leaseholders for 2013 water charges.
